
 

 

Notice: Critical Notice 
 

October 10, 2018 
 
 
As indicated in Enbridge’s Critical Notice (#50877) issued last night: 

BC Pipeline has experienced an interruption in service on the TSouth system.  

Earlier this evening, a rupture occurred on a natural gas transmission pipeline owned and operated by 

Enbridge approximately 13.5 km north of Prince George, B.C.. The rupture ignited at the site which is in a 

rural area.  There are no reports of injuries as a result of the incident. 

Enbridge emergency crews have responded, have isolated and currently depressuring two natural gas 

transmissions lines in the vicinity to contain the incident. 

 

Impact to Transportation Customers and Marketers on Fortis’ system: 

 A Force Majeure has been declared impacting all interruptible customers in the Lower Mainland, 

Interior and Vancouver Island 

 Fortis is asking firm customers to cut back 

 Imbalance return in the Lower Mainland and Interior is zero effective today until further notice 

 Enbridge’s authorized T-South is zero effective for October 11 gas day  

 
If you have any questions, please email us at TransportationServices@fortisbc.com or call the Hotline at 
604-592-7799. This posting will be appended to the news flash section of our web site for your 
reference:  
https://www.fortisbc.com/NaturalGas/Business/TransportationServiceOption/TransportMarketersActivi
ties/Pages/default.aspx 
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